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Abstract: Geophysical surveys have been used in the last decades to investigate volcanic 
systems and hydrothermal activity worldwide. These technics—especially geoelectrical 
methods—are sensitive in detecting structural systems, volcanic structures, as well as 
subsurface fluid circulations, providing information on hydrothermal and hydrogeological 
systems. Therefore, these near-surface geophysics have been successfully applied to explore 
different volcanic environments, which is essential in some cases, where surface information 
is not available. This seminar will show some case studies where the joint application of 
geophysical prospecting methods allows for the understanding of the origin of monogenetic 
volcanic fields. Moreover, the application of these methods has given excellent results for 
geothermal exploration. This energy is considered a global strategic resource for the energy 
transition and recently new methods exploiting geothermal heat at surface levels have 
multiplied. Therefore, our results can help to infer the upper part of the crust in volcanic 
regions, which is critical information for geothermal exploration. 

 

Speaker biography: Xavier Bolós is a volcanologist with a Ph.D. in Geology and MSc in 
Geological Hazards. Since October 2022 (this month) he is based at the University of 
Barcelona (Catalonia) after his last Postdoc at the University of Hawaii (US) (2021-2022). 
Between 2016 and 2021, he spent 5 years as a Postdoctoral Researcher at the Institute of 
Geophysics of UNAM (Mexico). His research areas are physical volcanology and near-surface 
geophysics in volcanic terrains. He has worked mainly on the Catalan volcanism, Canary 
Islands, Mexico, and Hawaii. He has published more than thirty indexed articles, book 
chapters, outreach books, and field guides. Moreover, he has produced the documentary 
Parícutin, Al Otro Lado, interfingering geology and society. He has also participated in 
different international projects in North Africa, Vietnam, and in the volcanic crisis of El Hierro 
(2011-2012) and La Palma (2021). Currently, he works on different projects for the 
exploration of geothermal fields in Hawaii and Mexico. 
 


